
 

 

Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board 
 
NOTICE OF POSTPONEMENT OF ITEM 7 AND CANCELLATION OF JUNE 9, 2022, 

BOARD MEETING 
  

655TH REGULAR BOARD MEETING 
THURSDAY, JUNE 9, 2022 

 
 
 
The Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board (Los Angeles Water Board) 
received several requests from local elected officials and local government agencies to 
postpone its consideration of Item 7 on the agenda for the June 9, 2022, Board meeting. 
Item 7 is a tentative resolution approving the proposed memorandum of understanding 
(MOU) between the Los Angeles Water Board and The Boeing Company establishing 
the processes, methodologies, and standards for assessing stormwater discharges and 
applicable requirements following The Boeing Company’s soil cleanup at the former 
Santa Susana Field Laboratory Site and authorizing the Executive Officer to sign the 
MOU. Item 7 was the main item and the focus of the June 9, 2022, Board meeting.  
 
The Los Angeles Water Board has carefully considered the requests for postponement. 
Given the importance of this matter to the communities around the site and the State of 
California, the Los Angeles Water Board has decided to continue this matter for no 
longer than two months, to allow everyone additional time to understand the proposed 
MOU. Therefore, the Los Angeles Water Board is cancelling the June 9, 2022, Board 
meeting.  As a reminder, however, all of the terms of the original May 9, 2022, notice 
remain effective. 
 
Item 7 on the agenda will be continued to a future Board meeting to be scheduled in no 
longer than two months.  Items 3-6 on the agenda will be continued to the July 14, 
2022, regular Board meeting. 
 
Any questions concerning postponement of Item 7 can be emailed to Brian Anderson at 
brian.anderson@waterboards.ca.gov.  
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